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February 17, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to provide fire investigations services to the cities of Black Diamond, Carnation, Des Moines, Issaquah, Lake Forest Park, and Snoqualmie.  King County has provided fire investigations services to cities for many years under contract through the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES).  Under King County Ordinance 15921, authority for the investigation of fires and the Fire Investigations Unit were transferred from DDES to the Sheriff’s Office effective January 1, 2008.  This ordinance authorizes the executive to enter into interlocal agreements, identical for each city, to continue the provision of fire investigation services under the King County Sheriff’s Office.

The Fire Investigation Unit (FIU) conducts comprehensive fire investigations to determine the origin and cause of fires and criminal investigation of those fires determined to be arson.  In 2007, the unit investigated 424 fires, of which 202 were determined to be arson fires.  The closure rate of the 202 fires determined to be arson was 25 percent—a closure rate approximately 10 percent higher that the national average for closed arson fires. 
These contracts provide for at least one county fire investigator to be available in an “on-call” status 24 hours every day to respond to requests for fire investigation in contract cities.  On scene, fire investigators provide scene security, obtain search warrants, conduct origin and cause investigations, photograph and sketch scenes, collect evidence, and conduct interviews.  They also conduct criminal follow-up investigations and assist the King County Prosecutor’s Office in all criminal proceedings. 

These contracts provide for reimbursement according to established formulae based on workload and the cost of the unit.  The methodology is consistent with that used in previous DDES fire investigations contracts.  The methodology covers all associated costs, which are totally recoverable by King County.
Sharing fire investigations service is of considerable benefit to all citizens in terms of both cost and public safety.  By sharing the unit, costs are distributed among multiple jurisdictions that must provide the service.  This is a more cost-effective approach than maintaining individual units.  The Fire Investigations Unit works collaboratively in the region with fire departments, regional fire authorities, city police departments, and other agencies to ensure that the most efficient and cost effective fire investigations are being provided to contract customers and the residents of King County.  

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this legislation, please contact Captain Shawn Ledford, Contract Services, King County Sheriff’s Office, at 206-296-4183.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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